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Sidcup Conservatives have warmly welcomed news that Waitrose will be opening a new food-store in the High Street. The food retailer confirmed their decision in a letter to Old Bexley & Sidcup MP James Brokenshire who says the news is a huge boost for the High Street and recognition of the strength of community support.

Almost exactly a year ago Waitrose decided to put proposals for a Sidcup store on hold following a review of the firm's business plans prompting fears that the retailer might pull out altogether. This led to the launch of the 'We Want Waitrose' campaign backed by James Brokenshire, Sidcup Conservative Councillors and Mayor of London Boris Johnson. 
Thousands of local residents signed a petition urging the retailer to change its mind with Sidcup Ward Councillors Aileen Beckwith, Jackie Evans and June Slaughter leading the efforts to encourage people to show their support. 
Waitrose expects to start trading from their new branch on Sidcup High Street within the next three months creating up to 70 new jobs.  Waitrose say that they “look forward to being part of the Sidcup community.” The news follows on from the decision by the Mayor of London is to invest £1.8m to help regenerate Sidcup High Street.
Commenting James Brokenshire said:

“We never gave up on efforts to persuade Waitrose to come to Sidcup and I'm delighted that they listened to that message and will be opening their doors soon.  I have little doubt that the strength of community feeling and the thousands of people who supported the 'We Want Waitrose' campaign played an important part. We wanted Waitrose and now we've got them!"
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